
South Bucks District Council Council –15 November 2017

1. Purpose of Report

To seek Council approval to the statutory Pay Policy Statement for 2017/18 

RECOMMENDATION

That the Pay Policy Statement 2017/18 attached to the report be adopted.

2. Reasons for Recommendations

The Localism Act 2011 requires each council to produce and publish annually a pay policy 
statement. The statement should be approved by 31 March each year, at a meeting of the full 
council, and then be published on their website. Due to changes in senior management within 
the HR team preparation of this statement was not progressed earlier and is now being 
presented for approval. 

3. Content of Report

3.1  Since 2015/16 Chiltern District Council and South Bucks District Council have had a joint pay 
policy. This policy statement is a technical document prescribed by the Localism Act and 
accompanying statutory guidance. The 2017/18 statement is in the same format as last year 
with minor amendments to reflect pay awards.

3.2  The 2017/18 Pay Policy Statement, which is attached as appendix 1, sets out:
 an introduction by way of context
 information about the remuneration of chief officers which includes a comparison with 

other officers
 information on the lowest paid employees 

4. Consultation

Not applicable

5. Corporate Implications

This is a statutory requirement under the Localism Act 2011. 
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6. Links to Council Policy Objectives

There is no direct link to the Council’s objectives but openness and transparency on Council 
policies supports good governance. 

7. Next Steps

Subject to its agreement and adoption by Council the Pay Policy statement will be published 
on the web site.

Background Papers: None other than referred to in this report and Appendix.


